From: Susan Finch [mailto_]

Sent: 04 June 2018 22:06
To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk>

Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing to object to the application made by Folkestone and Hythe District Council for
an order under Section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 to Stop Up Princes
Parade in Hythe, Kent.

The proposed re-routing of Princes Parade will destroy the peace and tranquillity of the area
around the Royal Military Canal. This area is used daily by walkers, runners, cyclists

There will be a significant increase in the amount of traffic using Seabrook Road as the traffic
currently using Princes Parade because it is a direct route running parallel to Seabrook Road
will no longer be an option.

Princes Parade 1s a historic, much loved, well used road that provides views of the sea along
it’s entire length this will be lost.

The council have just spent a lot of money mstalling parking meters along Princes Parade
(twice because they were installed on the wrong side of the road). The argument for the need

for these parking meters is to raise revenue this will be lost it the road is re-routed.

It 1s not necessary for the road to be re-routed to enable the proposed development to be
constructed.

Regards,

Sue Finch





